|MMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
MARK KOCH

Power Gity Lodge #18, Hazleton
mkoch@pafop.com

Vice PREsIDENT
ROOSEVELT L. POPLAR
Michael G. Luiz Lodge #5
Philadslphia
poplar@pafop.com

FiNaNCIAL SECRETARY
JOSEPH A. FITZGERALD
Delaware County Lodge #27
flitzgerald@patop.com

TREASURER

JOHN A. FIORILL

Red Rose Lodge #16, Lancaster
ftiorill@pafop.com

2nD VicE PRESIDENT

JAMES A. HARRITY
Penn-Jersey Lodge #30, DRPA
[harrity@pafop.com

ST, AT ARMS

VINGENT .J. DICENZO, JR.
Allegheny County Lodge #91
vdicenzo@pafop.com

TRUSTEES

Chairman

JOSEPH M. BROWN
Berks County Lodge #71
jbrown@pafop.com

WILLIAM BUTTENBUSCH
Montgomery County Lodge #14
whuttenbusch@pafop.com

GENE HATCHER
Le-Hamplon Lodge #35
Lehigh and Northampton
ghatcher@pafop.com

KEN KENSILL
Eria City Lodge #7
kkensili@pafop.com

MIKE LAPORTE
Fort Pitt Loddge #1, Pitisburgh
miaporte@patop.com

COLETTE M. SMITH
Trooper Philip C. Melley
Memorial Lodge #65
PSP- Berks/Lebanon/Schuylkill
csmith@pafop.com

CHAPLAIK

RON ZONA

Frank J. Kelly Lodge #62
PSP- Cambria/indiana
Somerset/Westmoreland

PARLIAMENTARIAN

PAUL McCOMMONS
Frank J. Kelly Lodge #62
PSP- Cambria/indiana
Somerset/Westmoretand

FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE
PENNSYLVANIA STATE LODGE

PRESIDENT AoMIMISTRATIVE OFFICE RECORDING SECRETARY
LES NERI 2949 N. Front Street JOSEPH A. REGAN
Chester County Lodge #11 Harrisburg, PA 17110-1250 Lower Merion Lodge #28
Ineri@pafop.com Office:(717) 236-6981 Montgomery
FAX; 717-236-8902 jregan@patop.com

Website: www.pafop.org

February 7, 2017

Re: HB 27 PN 350

Dear Representative,

On behalf of over 40,000 active and retired Pennsylvania Law Enforcement
Officers, the Fraternal Order of Police, Pennsylvania State Lodge, asks your support of
HB 27 Amending Title 44. This bill adds a provision to limit the release of law
enforcement officer’s identifying information to insure the safety of the officer and their
family. The information can be released if criminal charges are brought against the
officer.

This bill offers a balance of the publics “right-to-know” and the safety of law
enforcement officers doing the difficult job entrusted to them by the State. HB 27 would
simply restrict, pending an investigation, the release of the name and identifying
information of the law enforcement officer involved in the use of a firearm or other use
of force. At the conclusion of the investigation, the information can be released to the
public, if the law enforcement officer is charged with a criminal offense relating to the
discharge of a firearm or unlawful use of force. This is not an attempt to keep
information from the public. Itis, in fact, just the opposite as it mandates the release of
this information after a period of time (30 days or less). This short delay is necessary to
determine just what transpired in a given incident and not have the rush to judgement
we have unfortunately seen in too may cases throughout the country.

The FOP Pennsylvania State Lodge supports HB 27 PN 350 and thanks you for
your continued support of Pennsylvania’s law enforcement officers.

Sincerely,

Mg

Joseph Regan, Chairman
Legislative Committee
Fraternal Order of Police
Pennsylvania State Lodge




